Public Relations Report for April 15, 2012
The Public Relations committee did not meet in the month of March, having no chairperson at the present time.  All issues relating to PR have been handled by Kevin Wagner in the absence of a chairperson or committee.  
Press Release for June Concert – “Family Jewels”
The press release for the June concert has been created and is ready to be sent out to the various media outlets.  This will occur the first week in May.  A copy has been sent to “Central Voice” so that it will appear in the May/June issue.
Publicity for June Concert
Jefferson Rougeau is currently working on updated the design of our “Family Jewels” poster.  The initial design is already in place, he is just fine tuning the design.  The deadline for a final copy is April 16, 2012.  At that time the postcards and posters will be ordered, most likely through Vistaprint and Staples respectively, unless a better deal can be found.  I will be checking with the Womyn’s Chorus to inquire about who did the posters for the February concert.  They were very high caliber and bigger in size, so perhaps that avenue is worth exploring again if cost effective.  I will also look into developing the small business card-like handouts that we used last year.  These seemed to work very well for handing out to friends and family.  Target date for completion of postcards, posters and business cards is no later than May 7, 2012.

Chorus Website and E-mail Account:
· The chorus website has been updated with information about the $25 for 25 campaign on the front page.  I will update and modify the front page for our June concert when all the graphic designs are completed as mentioned above.  
· The “Colors of Our Lives” pictures from Angela Dicks have been posted to the website.
· The Facebook page continues to garner activity.  There have been 14 new “friends” requests since my last report in January.  I continue to update and modify the main page as needed.  Our June concert information will be uploaded to the site as the graphics are available.

· A new item I have been trying to keep up with is sending birthday messages to all our “friends” as I see the alerts show up on our Facebook page.  I check the site three times a week and send out the following message accordingly – “Wishing you a Happy Birthday from the Harrisburg Gay Men’s Chorus!  We hope your day is filled with laughter in your voice and a song in your heart.”
Pride Parade 2012:

· I continue to be in contact with Mitch Markelwitz, Pride Parade Chair, regarding the HGMC participating in the parade this year.  To date I have no information as to the application process or how this will play out.
25th Anniversary Citations:
I have made contact with governmental offices in order to find out information about getting an official citation for the HGMC's 25th Anniversary.  I have heard back from all of the following offices.  All contact information has been passed on to Bob Eisenhour, who stated he will take care of sending all information to them.  All offices stated they need a one-page narrative of the chorus' history in order to generate the citation.  This must be provided to them at least one month in advance, so no later than the first week of May is a good target.
· Governor Corbett's office

· Senator Jeff Piccola's office
· Representative Ron Buxton's office

Respectfully submitted by Kevin Wagner, HMC PR Committee Chair, April 15, 2012
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